
 

 

April 14, 2021 

Mohnton Borough Council met in regular session on the above date using an electronic forum ZOOM. 

The meeting information was advertised in the Reading Eagle and on the borough website to allow 

public participation. 

Members participating were Mike Anderson, Tim Moll, Mary Gudikunst, Brian Simmon, Dave Kurczewski 

and Vice President Dale Eisenhofer who presided. Also present were Zachary Morey from Hoffert & 

Klonis and Mayor Gary Kraft. President Mike DeFeo and Councilman Dave Kurczewski were not present. 

 

Cumru Township Police Chief Winchester gave a PowerPoint presentation overviewing the services 

Cumru Police would provide the residents of Mohnton Borough. Theis followed by him answering 

questions raised by residents of the borough. 

 

Paul Janssen commented on the good financial status of Mohnton Borough and the costs associated 

with administering a police department. 

 

A motion was made by Mike Anderson and seconded by Mary Gudikunst to approve the meeting 

minutes from March as submitted with all voting in favor. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Comments were withheld by a resident until such time as Mike DeFeo is in attendance. 

 

ENGINEER 

1. The bids for the 2021 Streetwork Projects were opened today, the lower bidder is H & K in the 

amount of $102,292.11. Mike Anderson made a motion to award the bid, seconded by Mary 

Gudikunst and duly passed by council. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER  

1. Report submitted. 

POLICE CHIEF 

1. Report submitted by Chief Pistilli, given by Gary Kraft.  

SOLICITOR 

1.    Zac Morey will investigate the outstanding civil suits for property maintenance in the borough. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

RECREATION PROGRAMS – Brian Simmon 

There was extended discussion regarding pavilion rentals and the concert series in the park for the 2021 

season. Mary Gudikunst made a motion to not rent out the pavilions, to open the bathrooms at the ball 

field allowing one person at a time to use and to permit concerts in the park. These activities will be 

permitted with social distancing and following current COVID guidelines. The motion was seconded by 

Brian Simmon and all voted in favor. 
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STREETS & LIGHTS – Tim Moll 

Pricing have been received for street sweeping of all streets within the borough. ACC Int’l was low 

bidder at $1890.00 per full sweep of the borough. Tim Moll made a motion to award the bid, seconded 

by Brian Simmon with all voting in favor. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
The Annual Yard Sale was discussed. It will be held on June 12th, with some advertising from the borough 
including COVID guidelines. 
 
A traffic study will be conducted on the intersection of Walnut Street at Wyomissing Avenue. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved and the bills were approved to be paid after a motion was made 
by Brian Simmon and seconded by Tim Moll. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  
 


